

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

1250 W Alder St • Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490

July 11, 2019

Glen DeVries City of Wenatchee 1350 McKittrick Street, Suite A Wenatchee, WA 98801

Re: SEPA 19-07

Dear Glen DeVries:

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the determination of nonsignificance for the Saddle Rock Interim Remedial Action, proposed by the City of Wenatchee. We have reviewed the documents and have the following comments.

TOXICS CLEAN-UP

The proposed actions are part of a workplan to cleanup a release of a hazardous substance at this site. The workplan was reviewed and approved by the Department of Ecology under the terms of an agreed order negotiated by the Department of Ecology.

If you have any questions or would like to respond to these Toxics Clean-up comments, please contact **Valerie Bound** at (509) 454-7886 or email at valerie.bound@ecy.wa.gov.

0

Sincerely,

Gwen Clear

Environmental Review Coordinator

Central Regional Office

twen Clear

(509) 575-2012

crosepacoordinator@ecy.wa.gov

201903729